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Year 8 Art  
A group of year 8 art students have been working with 

a practising artist to complete the section of their 

bronze arts award. The artist is called Alex Skyers and 

he is a former Washwood Heath pupil. The students 

looking a range of different portrait artists and are 

completing a large scale portrait in groups in different 

artist styles. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mrs R Marcus  

Fundraising by Washwood Heath 

Academy  
 

Firstly, Neil would  like to  personally  acknowledge  the  

Academy's  decision  to  do  a  fun draiser for  Edgar's  

Gift  at  the  end  of  November  last year.  It was  a  

pleasure  for  him  doing presentations  about  what  

we  do  in the  morning  assemblies  to  such  fantastic  

groups  of children  and  the  wonderfu l set of  teach-

ing  staff  that  support  their  developmen t. 
 

To receive  a  cheque  from  you  to  the  charity  for  

£1570.60 was  beyond  all  expectations  and very  

humblin g. Our  only  regret  was  that  we  couldn't  be  

there  on  the  day  to  witness the efforts  made  and  to  

support  you  mor e. If you  decide  to  do  another  

fundraiser  for  us in the future  we  will make  sure that  

we  are  on  site on  the  day  to  help . 
 

Your donation  has been  added  towards  our  Holiday 

Caravan  Project,  to  provide  a  holiday home  for  

young  adult  cancer  patients  and  their  families  to  

enjoy  valuable  time  away  togethe r. We hope  that  

you  approve  of  the  decision  to  put  your  school's  

contribution  to  this projec t. 
 

Thanks again for your  

tremendous support, it is  

inspirational.  

www.edgarsgift.org.uk  

Twitter @edgarsgift  

Facebook Edgar's Gift  

Vintage Cake Sale  
Year 11 Students held a Vintage cake sale in Decem-

ber as part of their GSCE Hospitality. They raised 

£116.00 for Birmingham Children's Hospital. All students 

worked as a team to prepare, cook and serve the 

food. Well done to all Year 11 Hospitality on a success-

ful event.  

Year 9 B tec Hospitality students have worked hard this 

term not only producing a two course meal, but work-

ing in teams showing their excellent communication 

and team working skills to produce afternoon tea.  

Ms M Hylands  

Edgar's   
Gift  
 

Supporting young  
adults with cancer  

http://www.edgarsgift.org/


As Student Academic Leaders at Washwood Heath 

Academy, we are a body of students that work to-

gether with our subject teachers to improve the qual-

ity of learning whilst making it more enjoyable for our 

fellow peers in all of our lessons. For each subject, we 

have two Student Academic Leaders, who are nomi-

nated because of their outstanding leadership skills, 

dedicated attitude towards learning and academic 

progress in their subject.  

We have two meetings every half term. One meeting 

is a group meeting with Miss Edwards and we gather 

together in the Information Centre and discuss pro-

gress. Furthermore, we fill in Log Books, which are 

handed in electronically through Whoodle. In these 

we record our aims and expectations for the follow-

ing half term that we have planned with our Head of 

Department.  

The second meeting is a meeting with a Senior 

Leader and the Student Academic Leaders for the 

individual subjects. In these meetings, we are re-

quired to fill out paper forms which highlight achieve-

ments, aims and concerns. Following this the Senior 

Academic Leaders report back to Miss Edwards and 

the Head of Subject. During these meetings we also 

have the chance to discuss any ideas for improve-

ment that they may have and want to put forward.  

 

Latest News:  

 

Washwood Heath Student Academic Leaders  

delivering starters to new staff  

 

On Thursday 19 th  March, 6 Student Academic Lead-

ers from Washwood Heath Academy delivered a 

workshop on how Student Academic Leaders can be 

used in lessons. Pupils also delivered some of their 

starters they had planned and prepared themselves. 

Both students and staff enjoyed this experience.  Staff 

also commented on how mature the students were 

and they became engaged with the activities the 

pupils had planned for them. The pupils did Miss Ed-

wards proud as they turned into ômini adultsõ and rose 

to the occasion as Student Academic Leaders. Pupils 

were also praised by Miss Edwards with thank you 

cards and chocolates as a token of her support and 

appreciation.   

Student Academic Leaders: Lyhebah Nawaz , Aroosa 

Hussain, Hajeera Bibi, Mohsan Bari, Ajra Khan and 

Zain Thenweer  

Washwood Heath Student Academic Leaders 

working  with Brownmead Primary Academy  

 

Washwood Heath Academy Student Academic 

Leaders have been working with Student Academic 

Leaders at Brownmead Primary School.  We have 

had a number of meetings involving Brownmead Pri-

mary Academy pupils and some of our Student Aca-

demic Leaders along with with Miss Edwards and Mrs 

Lowe from Brownmead Primary Academy.  In these 

meetings we have discussed what Student Aca-

demic Leaders do and how they can be used.  We 

are pleased to introduce Brownmead Primary Acad-

emy Student Academic Leaders in Year 6 which are 

linked to Literacy, Numeracy and Science. These pu-

pils will liaise with student leaders from Washwood 

Heath Academy and will be responsible for develop-

ing activities within either  English, maths or science. 

Some of the activities that they will undertake are 

leading assemblies, delivering lesson starters and dis-

cussing with pupils their ideas for improving teaching 

and learning within lessons.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Senior Student Academic Leaders delivering lan-

guage of the month assemblies:  Aniqa Hussain and 

Neelam Hussain with Mrs Lowe from Brownmead Pri-

mary Academy.  

 

Upcoming events: In April and May we have meet-

ings planned with pupils from Brownmead Primary 

Academy to promote E -safety to the pupils at their 

school via assemblies. We are also inviting the Stu-

dent Academic Leaders from Brownmead Primary to 

Washwood Heath Academy to share ideas and re-

sources and vice -versa with our Student Academic 

Leaders from Washwood Heath Academy.  

 

Thank you for reading,  

 

Neelam Hussain, Aniqa Hussain  and Aroosa Hussain 

(Senior Student Academic Leaders)   

 

Miss K Edwards 

Student Academic Leaders at Washwood Heath Academy  



Post 16 Year 12  

Post 16 Year 12  Health & Social Care groups have 

completed these two week work placements.   

We have received very positive responses about our 

students. Charlotte Latham I would like to say it was a 

pleasure to have Charlotte working in Student Recep-

tion for the work experience period.  

She showed great maturity in dealing with parents 

and outside delivery services, I was confident in allow-

ing Charlotte to work on her own initiative.  

Mrs H Keenan  

Attendance & Punctuality  

H82BL8 week March 9 th to 13 th 2015  

A real success, with one Harewood House Form class 

achieving 99% Attendance and no students arriving 

late for the entire week.  

The Attendance Award for H82BL8 winners is a Trip to 

be arranged for the Summer. Form Classes will have 

non -uniform days as rewards for their giant effort. Stu-

dents with the highest overall Attendance and Punc-

tuality or students who have shown real effort in im-

proving their Attendance and Punctuality throughout 

the entire School Year will be chosen to receive the 

selected prizes.  

Prosecutions for non attendance  

1 parent has been summoned to attend Court for 

prosecution for their childõs non attendance to school 

in the last Year. Two further cases are pending. Atten-

dance is improving, we are hoping to have no prose-

cutions for this Academic year.  

This Year so far has been a huge success, we are cur-

rently on target for 94% attendance and 98% Punctu-

ality for the School year 2014 -15. The fact that only 

one Year 11 parent is now eligible for prosecution from 

the starting group of fourteen reflects the massive ef-

fort Parents make to ensure their childõs attendance. 

The Education Authority along with the Academy 

have clear rules that withholding your child from edu-

cation is against the Law, good attendance is shown 

to have a positive effect on many students chances 

at a bright future.  

SEN team will be holding a  

parents information meeting  
 

 

Tuesday 21 st April at 4 ð 5pm.  

 

All parents of SEN pupils invited and  

refreshments will be provided.  

Student Leadership Update  
 

¶ Eco warriors collecting clothes, regularly.  

¶ Student council - embracing british values and  

promoting these in student led assemblies - ofsted 

commented on how brilliant they were.  

¶ House council (made up of form reps from each 

house) has regular meeting with student council 

(made up of the head boys/girls of each house - 

discuss ways to improve the school.  

¶ Election of head boy/girl - fully democratic by all 

pupils following speeches from all candidates.  

¶ Student leadership to be expanded to 6 th form.  

¶ School wide recycling programme is underway - 

to be led by pupils!  

Post 16 France  

In April myself and Sharrana visited France with Miss Sadiq 

who  was accompanied by Shane who works in the IT de-

partment as well as Year 9s. As part of our visit we went to 

the school and did workshops with 9 of the French students 

who visited our school early in the year.  My experience of 

this trip was amazing as we created our own logo and 

learnt new words and new things.  It was amazing to see 

how different there school was to ours and how different 

there polices are. On our last day we went blowing with 

French students and walked around there town while  they 

gave us a leaflet with questions written in French and we 

had a to guess what they are or ask for  help  to find the 

well know buildings.  The food was very different to ours as a 

lot of things were, but as for the stereotypes they were not 

true as people have their own view of French mine has 

changed seeing that they do everything we do but just dif-

ferently. The people that we worked with were funny and 

very polite and always made us feel welcome even if they 

couldnõt understand us. I was surprised how similar they are 

to us, but I would love to do another project with them in 

the future as I had an amazing time and I am sure so did 

everyone else.  



Student Academic Leaders at Washwood Heath Academy  

Post 16 is striving to create the 

complete package for our students 

here at Washwood Heath Acad-

emy. We strive to ensure our stu-

dents not only have the grades 

they need to succeed but the life 

skills that are so important to gain 

the top University places or Job 

roles. Last year we started working 

on our Student leadership pack-

ages here in Post 16 and its now 

going from strength to strength. Not 

only do our students support staff 

but they have even started helping 

the wider community which is what 

it's all about.  

Over the past few weeks our Post -

16 students have been working 

with 'Envision'. Envision is an organi-

sation that helps empower young 

students who wish to have an im-

pact on the local community and 

enables students to have a positive 

impact on something they feel pas-

sionate about. Our student in post -

16 feel strongly about the local 

people in our community and have 

chosen to help support them as 

part of their Envision programme. 

They have been working very hard 

as a team, organising a day of fun 

and culture throughout the school. 

The students gained many skills 

whilst on the project; working out-

side school hours and helping old 

people that are currently homeless 

and in need of shelter and food. 

This gave the students a real insight 

into the community -based work by 

working together with fellow stu-

dents and staff to raise money for 

St Basils and Comic Relief. Our Post -

16 raised a phenomenal amount of 

money: over £1400 to be shared 

across both 

charities. We 

recognise 

and con-

gratulate the 

hard work our 

post -16 stu-

dents/team 

have put to-

gether and 

aim to do 

more in the 

future to help 

our commu-

nity.  

We are currently looking at trips to 

open days to Universities for our 

Year 12 students including a trip to 

Oxford and Cambridge University. 

We have a successful Mosiacs pro-

ject running which involves our post

-16 students to take on a leader-

ship role in mentoring the younger 

students at Washwood Heath 

Academy, inspiring our young peo-

ple and helping them build their 

confidence and self esteem. The 

Mosaic project has allowed our 

post -16 students to work closely 

with local business and agencies 

building rapport and understand-

ing the world of work. The students 

have taken on the responsibility of 

acting as a guide and mentor to 

the younger students on several 

visits, including star city, Midland 

Heart and The solicitorõs regulation, 

all in recognition of being able to 

make a difference to the lives of 

our young people. We are proud 

of the hard work, dedication and 

commitment shown by our stu-

dents and we hope that this experi-

ence will enable our students to 

plan future activities using the in-

valuable skills they have acquired 

for future projects.   

 Miss S Alom 

Year 8/9 Emerging Schools Rugby Champions  

Please congratulate the following Year 8/9 pupils who won the Lo-

cal Emerging Schools Rugby Competition on Tuesday 10.03.15. A 

big congratulations to Waheed Gul Benson 2, who won player of 

the tournament.  

For many of the pupils this was their first Rugby tournament and they 

did extremely well, beating all of the other schools convincingly, to 

come out as Champions.  

Mr S Handy  


